
Oakfield PTO Agenda
January 4, 2022

● Meeting Called to order at 6:01 p.m. Those present were Amy Steinke, Corey
Rickert, Kelly Drazkowski, Jen Harrison, Becky Doyle, Marsha Primeau, Jeff Ogle,
Koreen Larson, Jessie Liegl, Katy Flury, Sarah Laning, Laura Deaver, and Ashley
Geasland.

● Treasurer’s Report

Receipts:                                                  Disbursements:
Date Amount From Whom Check

Number
To Whom Amount

12/1 $29.70 Market Day 3272
Meredith Steinke -
babysitting $10.00

12/3 $41,229 Guth Deposit 3273 Lydia Flury - babysitting $10.00

12/7 $330.00 Guth Deposit 3274 Void

3275
Amy Steinke - wall of fame
pictures $9.62

3426
Read to Them
(One School, One Book) $1417.50

3427 Neptune’s Window $154.99

3428 Guth’s $22,319.29

3429
Visa - (Pizza for staff -
Guth sorting) $75.83

3430
Classroom Support Fund
(next year) $3,000.00

2021 Scholarship (still unpaid)  $500.00
Scrip Balance: $111.90
Classroom Support Balance: $5378.68
Parent Staff Appreciation Balance: $235.00

Checkbook Balance $23,937.55



● Oakfield Spirit Wear
Due to increased prices, a large drop in quality and delayed shipping we have decided
to close our Squadlocker account.  We will explore another option and try to get it up
and running next fall.

● Scrip Update
Sarah Laning will be transitioning out of the Scrip manager role, and Heather
Bradwin-Haseman will be taking over.  Over the holiday season we did about
$65,000-$70,000 worth of transactions!  There are some new companies on Scrip
including Uber and Uber Eats.

Using the Scrip app is awesome!!  The app is called “Raise Right”.   Weekly bonuses
are displayed on the top of the app.  Contact the office to get the “code word” when
signing up for the app.

If you aren’t familiar with Scrip, check out the school website for more information. It’s a
great way to get cash back on purchases you are already making that can be used for
school purchases like field trips, yearbooks, school shirts, and more!

● Boy Scout Report
No report

● School Supply Kits
We will plan on ordering school supply kits for next year, so Amy will get things rolling
with that.  Order forms will go out close to the end of the school year.  Contact Amy with
any questions.

● Fundraisers
○ Market Day

■ This month’s promotion is buy one get one for Chicken Steaks (Mr.
Rickert’s favorite!)

○ Guth’s
Our Guth sale was very successful once again this year!!  Thank you to all
students and families who helped out!!  Amazing!!

■ Pie in the Eye - was postponed.  We are looking at the first week of
February - stay tuned!

■ Field Trip - Top sellers get to visit Guth’s. We are working with Guth’s to get
that date set as well.

■ Prize Buckets will happen this week or next.
■ Profits will go towards new book sets.  We will talk more about this at the

March meeting.



○ Fruit Sale
■ Volunteers needed! Contact Amy Steinke if you are available to help. We

will need people to help unload the truck, sort the fruit, deliver orders to
cars at pick-up, etc.  Mark your calendars for March 4!!  We will also need
volunteers to help total orders on February 7 at 4:00 at Katy’s Log Cabin.

■ Amy reached out to Alsum, which is the company that we usually use.
Some fruit freezes and high shipping rates are a concern right now as far
as pricing.  We also need to move the dates from our original plan so we
are looking at starting the sale around January 14th.  Stay tuned for more
details!

● PTO Board
○ Amy Steinke is resigning as PTO president & Kelly Drazkowski is resigning as

Vice President. If you are interested in becoming a member of the PTO board,
we need you!!  Please reach out to Amy with any questions.  We will discuss this
again at the March meeting.

● Breakfast & a Good Book request - Mrs. Doyle requested $650 to help support this
year’s Breakfast & a Good Book - helping cover the cost of books for students and food
& drinks.  Marsha Primeau made a motion to approve the request. Laura Deaver
seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

● Staff Appreciation This event takes place the first week of May.  In the past the PTO
has provided the staff with treats, small gifts, etc.  Kelly Drazkowski and Ashley
Geasland agreed to help organize the event.  Reach out to Amy if you have any
questions.

● PTO Scholarship Let Mr. Rickert know if you are interested in being on the
scholarship committee.

● Principal’s Report
○ Things are going well at the Elementary School!  We were excited to welcome

students back to school today!  Happy New Year!!
○ One School, One Book launches this week. We are looking forward to this great

family event!
○ The Christmas Concerts went very well!  It was great to see students shining up

on stage again!
○ Our Winter Benchmark assessments start next week. Please make sure your

students are well rested!
○ Thank you to the PTO for another great Guth sale!  We are so thankful for your

support.
○ March 30 will be Family Art and Math night. Mark your calendars!



○ If you are available to come to the School Board meeting on January 10 there will
be discussion on some important items.  The meeting will be at 5:30 pm at the
Oakfield Elementary School library.

▪ There will be discussion about going to a capital referendum in April for
updates to the school buildings.

▪ There will be discussion about the School District’s Covid Guidelines.

● Future Meeting Dates
○ Tuesday, March 1

● Any other business?
○ Jeff Ogle won the gift certificate to Katy’s Log Cabin.
○ Thank you to all who attended the meeting!

● Meeting Adjourned @ 7:29


